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A MESSAGE FROM THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR!!! 

 

 

Hi Everyone!!  Not hearing from Rita this 

newsletter because she has been out of town 

dealing with her sick mother for a couple of 

weeks.  So, I was going to leave this space blank 

or empty, but then thought better of it.  Number 

one, it would look silly and probably tax my little 

brain with editing more than it should, and 

number two, I feel the need to share something 

that might make some of you sad, some of you 

nod your heads in agreement, and maybe some 

of you think, she has a point.  I lost my Novice A 

dog Toby this week.  Many of you have run 

across Toby at some point in his very full life.  He 

liked being the center of attention, never met a 

person he did not love, never met a person who 

did not love him back.  He made obedience 

judges laugh and shake their collective heads, 

even when racking up some impressive titles.  

He made field people and judges mutter “what 

was that dog thinking?”…he made agility people 

and judges gasp as he leapt off the top of an A-

frame, or jump a 4 foot barrier.  But none of that 

is my point.  He would have been 14 in January, 

and I have told myself for at least 2 years, enjoy 

every day.  I have told myself over and over, that 

I am prepared…I was lying to myself.  A week 

later, my heart still hurts more than I could have 

imagined…the house is incredibly quiet (which 

one would think not possible with 4 other dogs).  

What Toby taught me though, was to enjoy every 

day, every minute…that a Q is great, but having 

fun together was a whole lot better, and he was 
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going to have fun with or without me, so I might as well join the party.  I was looking for a 

specific picture this week, and came across picture after picture of Toby…doing all kinds of 

things…from competition, to pheasant hunting, to hanging out at the beach…and I smiled 

through my tears…we did enjoy a whole life together.  I almost lost him when he was eight, 

and that was enough of a wakeup call to get me to enjoy EVERY moment with him, to 

laugh with him, and to hug him every time I came home, and I am so glad I did. 

We, as club members, also lost a fellow club member, and friend last month.  Joann 

Blackman left us after a long illness.  And, while I was not one of her close friends, she was 

always one person I enjoyed running across at a hunt test or a club meeting.  She always 

had something interesting to say to me, and I felt like she was enjoying the moment with 

her dog, whether it was her running her dog, or someone else. 

So, I think what I am trying to say…we all need to enjoy the moment, because it could be 

gone in a snap.  Go look through the pictures that all the photographers took at the 

National…even if you don’t buy them…it will give you a good reminder of what a good time 

was had. 

Rest in peace Joann, and rest easy my dear Toby…you had lives that were well 

lived….and you left this world a better place for having been in it. 

 

Beth Sokohl 
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It’s time for… 

Our Annual Holiday Party 
Saturday, December 2 

12:30-4:30 

Canine Training Association 
6828 Distribution Drive 

Beltsville, MD 20705 
 
                                          

 $25.00 per PVGRC MEMBER and GUESTS 

 

Memorial Christmas Tree 
Donations to support GREAT 

Lunch and dessert will be provided 

Followed by our Business Meeting 

Then the real fun begins- 

Veteran Dog Parade and games 

All Dogs Games 

Doggie Gifts 

Dirty Santa 

Clean up 
What do you need to do? 
 RSVP by Saturday, November 18 with the number of attendees and call name and 
birthdate of your Veteran Dog (8 years and older) to betsy@harringer.com 
 Bring a wrapped gift for the Dirty Santa game (worth ~$25 ) optional 

 Bring a wrapped dog toy and let your dog choose a gift from the       
 pile. Optional          Play one game or both!!!      
       Bring a crate and chair                                                      
 Please send checks (made payable to PVGRC) to: Betsy Harringer  
         10310 Greenacres Drive Silver Spring, MD  20903 301-613-2119   
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Thank you…thank you…thank you!!! 
 

This year, September brought migrating geese and ducks, fat crabs, oyster 
season, and….2000 Golden Retrievers and their people to the Eastern Shore 
of the Chesapeake Bay.  As a Club, we were privileged to host all these 
magnificent dogs and their handlers at the National Specialty, as we had in 
2005.  Twelve years later, we were fortunate to have the collective experience 
and expertise of so many seasoned members, and the enthusiasm and 
energy of so many other members.  Many other clubs around the country 
pitched in, but it was the astounding depth of knowledge and expertise of 
PVGRC members that made this such a wonderful experience for so many. 
 
We were wildly fortunate to have a theme and logo that resonated so well with 
its environment.  Paws and Claws appeared everywhere, in every conceivable 
shape and form.  Who knew there were so many iterations of crabs to be 
found in the region?  And, in the hands of Teri Poetker and Leslie Peszcynski, 
the logo was transformed into the most wonderful signs, photo ops and 
banners!!!  Hopefully, you were following along an Facebook and saw the 
many, many dogs posing in that fabulous boat or in front of the foul-weather-
gear-clad Goldens!!! 
 
The National is more than the sum of its parts, but the parts comprise 
essentially eight separate and distinct events…eight shows, trials, and tests!!! 
The depth of PVGRC was so evident when it became clear that we had top 
flight experts in each of those areas who could manage their own event 
flawlessly.  Cindy Partridge assembled an amazing team to pull off one of the 
largest entry Conformation shows the National has seen.  Nick DeCesare and 
Bets Keen made the Agility Trial look effortless.  And top obedience and rally 
competitors benefitted from the expertise and management skills of Pat 
Kavanagh, John Cotter, Karen Shumaker, and Marge Paulding.  And, on a 
different day, Marge joined Clayton and Sharon Kilrain to create a Tracking 
event that was beautiful. 
 
The Field events benefitted from the depth of knowledge of club members 
Megan Baker, Ann Strathern, Pam Turgeon, Judy Gladson, and Rita 
Bumgardner.  And every competitor, at every event and venue, no matter 
where and when, saw the results of the hardest working team, the 
merchandise crew of Beth Sokohl and Betsy Harringer.  And Ken Harringer 
ran here, there, and everywhere, making sure we had money to pull this all 
off!!!  And, Jeff Ackerson, behind the scenes, making sure that website was up 
and running at all times!!! 



 

 

 
All these Club members committed hours and hours (literally for two years) to 
planning, planning, and planning.  And the execution showed the fruits of their 
labors.  But none of this could have happened without the army of people, 
members and others, who stepped up and said, “Let me help.”  Andy Moore, 
Molly McElvoy, Nicole DeBernardi, Brian Foltz, Gwen Jones, Lorraine 
McPartland, Belinda Gosnell, Cher and John Snyder, MaryAnn Massie, Rick 
and Gwyn Jones, Tom Lehr, Michael O’Connor, Cindy Williamson and so 
many, many more, without whom nothing would have happened. 
 
It was a long two years, and a long, exhausting week, but a joyous one.  
Everything went smoothly, and everyone was having a good time.  And, we all 
still like each other!!! 
 
So, Potomac Valley Golden Retriever Club, congratulations!!!!  You were 
brilliant!!! 
 
Suzanne Miller,  
Chair, 2017 GRCA National Specialty 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  



 

 

 

 

Minutes, Board Meeting, July 19, 2017 

Attendees: All Board members were present with Kelly Armstrong and Susan Sheets 

attending via phone.  

President’s Report: 

 As has been discussed at both the last Board and General Membership Meetings, 
the Armstrongs have always been very generous over the years to allow us to keep 
our club trailers on their property.  There are also a lot of club paper products and 
party products being kept in their attic.  The main equipment that is kept in the trailer 
is mostly for obedience and conformation for our Spring Specialty.  There are 
especially a lot of ring gates which we may have very little need for in the future 
because we will probably not hold an independent specialty again.  After the 
National, we will go thru the items in the trailer and determine what we need to keep.  
We will put it out to the membership that anything we may not need will be offered 
for sale to club members and once the trailer is empty, we will attempt to sell it.  We 
will look into renting a small storage unit for trophies, ribbons and other items the 
club needs to keep, preferably near the Howard County Fairgrounds. 

 It was shared at the last membership meeting that Ellen Thorson can no longer be 

the Puppy Referral person for PVGRC any longer and that the Board sent her an 

Amazon gift card and a nice certificate in a wooden frame to thank her for her 

dedicated years of service to our club.  Nicole DeBernardi has agreed to serve as 

our new Puppy Referral person and this has been published on Yahoo Groups.  

 The following new members were voted in:   

                        Elizabeth and Eric Van Velzen, Chesapeake, VA 

                        Karen Hutcheson, Mineral, VA 

                        Beth Russell and Bob Blunt, Alexandria, VA 

                          

Secretary’s report: 

 The March 29, 2017 Board Meeting minutes need to be approved.  The Board 
agreed that the list of "Field Equipment Needs for 2017" that was presented to the 
Board by Ann Strathern at the March meeting and subsequently sent by regular mail 
to each PVGRC member should be included in the March meeting minutes.  There 
is a question about the correct spelling of one of the prospective members that were 
voted into membership and once Beth can get the correct spelling, these minutes 
will be voted on for approval. 

 The May 17, 2017 Board Meeting minutes need to be approved.  The Board 
unanimously voted to approve these minutes as sent to the Board. 



 

 

 Addie volunteered to serve on the Membership Committee.  If not needed on the 
Committee, she would at least like to receive a written copy from either Beth or 
Susan of the names of those prospective new members that are to be read or voted 
on at each meeting, both General Membership and Board Meetings, to make sure 
that all their information is correct for the minutes. 
  

Treasurer’s Report:  

 Our overall balance is $41,500 and we have one remaining CD for $23,500.  

  Susan has not received an invoice regarding the trailer yet.  She received a late 
notice on the rosette orders and had received no invoices.  She asked the company 
to forward her the orders in the future.  She again requests from anyone ordering 
anything to please keep her in the loop so she can pay the bills. 

 Agility made about $3000 profit in June, better than Nick thought we would do. 
 
 
Committee Reports: 
  
Breed committee:  (Joan) She has received the specialty contract from Maryland Sporting 

Dog.  

Agility committee:  (Nick to Kelly) June 2017 trial bested expectations and had 1204 total 

runs for both days.  I don't know how much money we made, if any because Susan has not 

shared that info with me.  Our trial at the National opened last week.  I do not have any 

preliminary entry on either the PVGRC or GRCA trials.  I am buying 10 Mach bars and 5 

PACH bars for use at the National.  If we don't use all/any of them at the National they don’t 

go bad and can be used at future PVGRC agility trials.  2018 trials: April trial will be one 

judge, one ring, 330 runs, two days.  Sandy Moody will judge.  In June trial we have lost 

one judge due to the 30 day/200 mile rule.  Looking for a second judge.  I've asked 10 

judges in MD, PA and NJ with no luck thanks to the 30 day/200 mile rule.  I will probably 

have to fly a judge in from Florida.  September trial:  Currently we have two judges and I 

will wait to see what the two ring trials in Frederick attract for entries over the next 3 

months.  I don't like to uninvite judges but if the entries aren't there we don't have a choice.  

Maybe things will improve.  2019, 2020, 2021 trials:  We have judges for all 2019 trials and 

I'm working on 2020 and 2021.  April 2019 will be a one judge, one ring trial and the trial 

falls on Easter weekend.  June 2019 will be two judges, 660 runs.  I have one judge for the 

September 2019 trial and we will see what happens with entries going forward. 

Nick asked Kelly to find out from Suzanne what the status of the National Catalog Memorial 

Page for PVGRC members who have passed away since the 2005 National.  Suzanne 

explained that Sharon Albright is now the Catalog Person for the National and has been 

given the Memorial Page info to fold into the Catalog. 

 
Field committee:  (Beth) Ann has purchased the trailer and is trying now to register it to 
PVGRC.  She needs a copy of the legal documentation granting us tax exempt status and 
the EIN as it appears on our tax return.  The trailer cost about $4700 and we are paying 
Eric Whitaker to outfit the inside.  He will charge us for materials only and will send us the 

  
 
  



 

 

receipts for his purchases.  Rita will sign for the PVGRC insurance policy for the trailer.  
Our next Field Training Day is August 5. 
 
Tracking committee: (Marge to Leslie) Marge has nothing to report and Clayton has 
nothing except to say still looking for track layers and cross trackers. 
   
Obedience committee:  (Susan) Debbie sent the contract to Rita for the obedience and 
rally judges for the Spring Specialty.  We still need a chief steward for obedience and rally.  
When Joan gets the contract from MSDA, she should also give it to Debbie so she can 
make sure the specific crating space in the contract is appropriate.  All the working slots for 
the Connie Cleveland Obedience Seminar in January 2018 are sold, but auditing slots are 
still available.  All the working slots were to be for PVGRC members first before open to the 
general public.  It has been suggested that in the future when PVGRC members are given 
priority for a club-sponsored event, a deadline date for PVGRC members to sign up is 
established from the beginning of the announcement.  
   
 Education committee:  (Paula) Nothing to report. 
 
Membership committee:  (Beth) An updated membership application form has been 
worked on and a copy sent to the Board and to Jeff to post on the PVGRC website.  Penny 
Geddes' name as the membership chair/contact has been replaced by the name of Beth 
Sokohl, the new membership chair/contact.   
 
Susan as Treasurer maintains the most complete and most current membership roster.  
She maintains the roster from renewal forms and new application forms.  Any changes in 
address, phone #, or email address should be sent to Susan, preferably by email.  She is 
currently working on the (2017) Membership Directory hard copy booklet that gets sent out 
to the PVGRC membership via regular mail each year.  Beth will take it to Kinkos or the like 
to be printed when it is ready.  Suzanne requested that a downloadable copy be available 
for those who prefer E-copy to hard copy. 
 
Website Development:  (Jeff) Nothing to report. 
 
National Report:  (Suzanne) There are 3 Silos…Field, Conformation and the Crown 

Center for Performance and all seem to be working well.  The first major push is Suzanne, 

Ann and Megan have been working on hotels non-stop and hope to have a Hotel Master 

List of all hotels by the end of next week and have them confirmed for judges, chairs and 

major volunteers.  The second major push is the Timeline and needing now to get to the 

actual timelines of knowing what happens everywhere so resources can be appropriately 

applied.  It really seems like it is all coming together. 

Kelly Shufflebottom is in charge of Fundraising.  There are tons of baskets for raffles.  We 

have already sold $15K  of merchandise (which includes dinners).  Trophy sponsorship has 

already brought in about $8K.  The 50/50 raffle is ongoing (winner gets $5K).  There will be 

daily and weekly raffles of "stuff".  There is a Handlers Raffle, winner gets 2 hours of 

Handling.  Field Trial has its own Raffle, run by Martha Cole Glen.  The website is being 

updated fairly constantly. 



 

 

Old business:  
Some members have suggested that we should have a separate event to honor our 
Veteran Goldens, in part because the event with K9 Olympics in the summer is quite hot for 
the Veterans.  They would like to see it sometime in the winter which would require renting 
a building for a very small number of participants, if it was just for the Veterans.  During 
discussion of this issue, it was suggested that perhaps we could combine honoring our 
Veterans with our Holiday Party in December.  Betsy will schedule the building for the Party 
now and after that the Board will definitely decide whether to try to honor the Veterans this 
way at the party and to see if the membership would like to change Veterans Day to this 
event.    
 
New Business: 
There was extensive discussion on looking at and possibly reworking the PVGRC current 
and past puppy referral policy.  It was decided that because we have a new puppy referral 
contact person, this might be an appropriate time to do this.  It was suggested that a 
PVGRC Puppy Referral Committee could be established with the Puppy Referral contact 
as chair.  Susan would be willing to serve on this committee.  This would hopefully include 
breeder(s), owner(s) of stud dogs and others who are interested in the issues of breeding, 
puppy referral, conformation, obedience, agility, field, tracking and any other performance 
arenas.  It would be important to have education of potential new owners as an important 
aspect of our puppy referral and could include networking with other clubs to find out how 
they handle their puppy referrals.  It should include how we can best steer people in the 
right direction when finding a new puppy; it should not be PVGRC actually finding the 
puppies for people. 
The committee could come up with a proposal, with good breeder input, and present this to 
the Board for review and possible approval.  
 
 
The next General Membership meeting will be held in conjunction with Dock Diving on 

Sunday, August 20 at the Hog Dog Productions in Millersville, MD.  Dock Diving will be 

from 9:00 am - 12:00 pm and the General Membership meeting will be held immediately 

afterwards. 

 

The next Board meeting will be held at the home of Beth Sokohl on Wednesday, 

September 6 at 6:30 pm. 

 
  



 

 

Conformation Column 
Joan Donohue 
Joan@aquestgoldens.com 
 

New champion 

Aquest’s Beach Bunny (Joan Donohue) finished her championship by going BOB at the Old 

Dominion KC of Northern VA show.  As a move-up, “Sena” has been picking up grand 

championship points including BOS at Catoctin and Catonsville shows.  

Casey’s Bee Sharp (Diane Casey) finished at the Greenville Mississippi show. 

Specials News 

GCH Firestar’s Go For Broke TD MX MXJ XF (Sharon and Clayton Kilrain) was BOS and 

Best Veteran at the Somerset Hills show.   

CH Huntleigh’s C You on the Field (Jeanette & George Makowskyj) went BOB at the 

Catonsville, National Capital and Carroll shows and took home the Group 4 at the 

Catonsville and Carroll shows. 

CH Eldorado’s Hawaii Five-O (Leslie A Gordon & Chris Browning) was BOB at the 

Saturday Catonsville show.   

CH Watermark-Apollo’s Georgetown Cupcake (Cindy Partridge) is picking up Grand 

Championship points including going BOS at the National Capital show.   

Class News 

Stormy Point’s Pina Colada (Jan Grasso) went WB at the Chesapeake Virginia, Kennel 

Club Of Anne Arundel and the Friday Annapolis shows. 

Also, picking up points at the Chesapeake Virginia show was Banbury’s Hee Bee Gee 

Beez (Deborah Gibson). 

Firestar’s He’ll Be No Tribble At All (Sharon and Clayton Kilrain) had a great circuit at the 

October Howard County shows (Catoctin, Catonsville (both) and National Capital) by going 

WD, from the puppy class, all four days.     

Casey’s Skipper (Diane Casey) has been rapidly adding points including WB at the 

Catoctin and the Saturday Catonsville shows.   

Goodtime’s All Things Consydered (Belinda Gosnell & Lisa Smith) was reserve at the 

Catonsville show.   

LCM’s Pick up the Pieces (Holly Kelley) picked up another point at the Lehigh Valley show.   

Also, picking up another point is Ruffwater Tablespoon of Trouble (Susan Sheets) by going 

BoW at the Laurel Highlands show. 

mailto:Joan@aquestgoldens.com


 

 

Liberty Gatsu My Creole Belle A Perfect Fit RN CGC (Suzi Gatipon/Debbie Koons) won the 
AmBred class at the GRCA National.   
 

Canadian News  

Ch. Hillside Thriller of Oz (Barbara Koenig) earned his Canadian Championship at the Grey 

Bruce Kennel & Obedience Club Show  

AmGCH/Can Ch. Gowrielea’s Highland Games (Barbara Koenig) shined in the show ring at 

the Greater Toronto Regional Specialty Shows by winning both 7-10 Veterans class and a 

Judges Award of Merit.   

 
TRACKING NEWS 
Marge Paulding 
Email brags to mkpgold1@verizon.net 
 
Well, the National is in the History Books, as they say!    In case you didn’t check the 
Tracking test results for the National – 3 new TDs earned, and none of the TDX teams 
passed. 
 
Thankful that we are able to “reserve our date” for PVGRC’s fall tracking test until next 
year.   I think many of us are still trying to resume our normal activities, after spending 
many hours, days, weeks, months  --- concentrating on ALL THINGS National!  Yes, very 
thankful to be not busy planning and organizing a November Tracking test!   
 
Hope some of you who are interested in Tracking, signed up to take the Winter Tracking 
class that is being offered.   If it is like last winter which was rather mild – you should get a 
lot of good training time in. 
 
Wishing you all a great Thanksgiving, the Best of the Holidays, and a healthy and very 
Happy New YEAR! 
 
Every day is a great tracking day!  Happy tracking tails… Marge 
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Obedience/Rally Column 
Debbie Barrows 
 

Well now that the Nationals are in the book I am assuming we have lots of new 
titles.  Unfortunately no one has sent me any good news, so I guess you'll have to look at 
the National's web site to see how your friends fared. The teams competition, which I got to 
watch, was udderly  ridiculous but oh so fun! We need to do more of that kind of thing I 
think.  Just go out and enjoy our dogs. 

Roberta Primeanu sent me some more titles , she has been having a very good year and 
has worked very hard with her group.  Be sure to give her a thumbs up for all her hard 
work.  

By the time this article is out we will have had two of our obedience and rally training 
days.  Once again thanks to Karen Wahler and Mary Owens for their assistance. Many 
hands make light work. 

In December the tracking class will meet for their first sessions at Bob Kurtz 's home. This 
is a change from the original plan. If you have signed up for the tracking class you will be 
notified of the change and will be told what to bring.  If you have not yet signed up we have 
one more opening so don't wait. Please let me know, if you want to track or need to 
withdraw. Thanks to Bob and Leslie Peszczynski for their help.  Again many hands make 
light work and allows everyone time to enjoy their dog as well. 

Last but certainly not least, don't forget the Connie Cleveland Seminar the club is 
sponsoring the first weekend of January. The flyer is on our web page, fill it out and mail it 
to me at 4905 King Richard Dr. Annandale, VA 22003. Please make the check payable to 
PVGRC. We have audit slots available at this time, and a long wait list for the working 
slots.  Connie has dogs that do it all!  She is an obedience person and a field person.  She 
works with youth as well as adults.  A fierce competitor and a gracious winner and loser 
(doesn't happen often!) and not only a dog person but a people person to boot. You will 
learn something from her even if you are auditing, guaranteed.  This is one seminar you 
don't want to miss. The price of the seminar also includes lunch.  Questions call me. 

See you around the ring.  Debbie  

https://maps.google.com/?q=4905+King+Richard+Dr.+Annandale,+VA+22003&entry=gmail&source=g


 

 

 
Agility Column 
Nick DeCesare 
kiowagold@gmail.com 
 
 
Did you go to the 2017 GRCA National in Salisbury? If you didn’t you have my sympathy 
because you missed a heck of a National. I can’t speak to all the events because I wasn’t at 
all the events, but I was at the PVGRC and GRCA agility trials. The official AKC records show 
we had 698 entries at the PVGRC trial and 755 entries at the GRCA trial. I don’t know if those 
numbers represent some kind of record but I do know everyone who wanted to get in the 
trials got in, and that’s a very good thing. 
 
I have to compliment Betsy Keen, our 2017 GRCA National Agility Trial chairman. Her 
attention to detail, thoroughness in planning, organizational skills, and her pleasant 
demeanor under stress made what could have been a long two days seem like a walk in the 
park. I would be happy to work with Bets again anytime and anywhere. Unconfirmed reports 
from un-named sources say Betsy has saved all her agility trial notes for a future GRCA 
National. That’s planning ahead. 
 
Speaking of planning ahead, here is some information on our 2018 agility trial plans. Our first 
trial of 2018 will be held in Frederick, MD and the Frederick Indoor Sports Center on April 21 
and 22. Due to declining entries at our April trial we will hold a one judge, one ring, 330 run 
trial both days. The Carroll Kennel Club will hold a one ring trial on Friday, April 20. Sandy 
Moody will be the judge for all three days and Debbie Kaufman will be our trial secretary. 
 
Our June 2018 trials will be held in Frederick, MD on June 23 and 24. These will be two rings, 
two judges, and 660 run trials both days. Our judges will be Diane Fyfe from Florida and John 
Difilippi from Virginia. June has always been our most popular trial, so make your plans 
accordingly. 
 
Our September 2018 trials will be held in Frederick, MD on September 8 and 9. These will 
also be two rings, two judges, and 660 run trials both days. Our judges will be Judy Kolva 
from Pennsylvania and Alex Davis from Virginia. 
 
With Thanksgiving Day just a few weeks away I want to thank all the PVGRC members who 
helped make our 2017 agility trials possible. Our club events don’t just happen by accident. 
They happen because our members volunteer to work at our trials in key positions, often on 
multiple days. And that is just one of many things I will be thankful for this Thanksgiving Day. 
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Field Column 
Beth Sokohl 
bethsokohl@gmail.com 
 
 
Well, repeating the sentiments of every column in this newsletter, the field events at the 2017 
GRCA National were a huge success.  Special thanks to everyone who helped out in this endeavor.  
In addition to Megan Baker, Ann Strathern, Tom Lehr, Pam Turgeon, Rita Bumgardner, and Judy 
Gladson…all who chaired the various events, special thanks also go to Wayne Kulig (gun captain), 
Andy Moore (who literally worked ALL day, every day of all field events), Laurie Falter, Sharon 
Albright, Leslie Darragh, and the entire Flat-Coat club who literally staffed the WC/WCX.  These 
were some of the smoothest field events at a National that I have ever attended!!! 

 
New Master Hunter!!! 

 

 
 
Congratulations to Brian Foltz and Redwing’s Gossip in the Grain MH NA NAJ NF WCX.  They 
earned their Master title at the Back Bay Knott’s Island Test. 
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New Senior Hunters!! 
 
Pam Turgeon and Heads Up I’m Your Wingman SH WCX earned their senior title at the 
Talbot Retriever Club test. 
 
Laurie Falter and Thunderstruck Some Like It Hot SH WC earned their senior title at the 
Back Bay Knotts Island test. 
 
Megan Baker and Weebe Techy Innovations earned their senior title at the Rappahanock 
Retriever Club test. 
 
New Junior Hunters!!! 
 
Delmarva’s Built to Last JH WC and Kim Sipola 
CH Star Crowned Lycinan Superhero CD JH WC and Cindy Williamson 
Lycinan’s Mango Salsa JH and Cindy Williamson 
Heartride Meridian’s Hi Voila JH WC and Roberta Primeau 
 
 
Congrats to all who ran their dogs in the field this year!!!  Don’t forget…winter is the perfect 
time to teach your dogs how to handle!!! 
 
 
New Feature for future Newsletter editions:  Ask the Judge!!!  There was once a “column” in 
the Retriever News where people wrote in asking questions, and judges would answer.  If 
anyone is interested in this, please submit your questions to me at bethsokohl@gmail.com, 
and I will have an AKC judge or two answer it!!! 
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Attention PVGRC Members!!! 

Is it too early to start thinking about your year end rosette and trophy 

applications?  Probably NOT!!!    It is almost time to fill out your 

applications for rosettes and trophies that will be given at our awards 

banquet in March!!! 

 

Rosettes:   

From Kelly Armstrong:  All PVGRC members are eligible for these year 

end rosettes.  They are awarded for all AKC and GRCA titles awarded in 

the 2017 calendar year. 

**Please remember:  Optional titling (for example:  barn hunt, dock 
diving, MH20, etc,:  titles that are awarded through the AKC application 
must be done before the application for the rosette is submitted!!  And 
you must include proof that the title has been purchased (you can print 
this from the AKC website).** 
 
Members are responsible for having their titles in the correct 
order!  They can look up their dog on the AKC website to get proper 
listing.   
 

Please remember to also double check the spelling of the dog's name. 

 
Email is REQUIRED.  Kelly will email them back with acknowledgment 
that I have received their email.  If you do not receive an 
acknowledgment with 72 hours, please follow up with Kelly. 

 

Trophies:  These are for all PVGRC members that have accumulated 

enough points through volunteering.  The descriptions of the trophies 

and the requirements are on our website…apply if you have qualified, 

even if you don’t think you are going to win!!!  You never know!!! 

If you have any questions, PLEASE ask!!! 

Trophies:  Joan Donohue, aquest@erols.com 

Rosettes:  Kelly Armstrong, kellyarmstrong1@gmail.com 

Thank you…hope to see you at the awards banquet in March!!! 
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PVGRC’s APPLICATION FOR TROPHY 
 

For Award Year 2017 (to be awarded in 2018) 
 
Name of Owner_______________________________________________________ 
 
Year became club member ________ If during award year, include month ________ 
 
Name of Dog________________________________________________________ 
(include AKC and GRCA titles) 
 
Dog’s Date of Birth___________________________________________________ 
 
Please duplicate form if applying for more than one trophy. 
 
List 5 activity points and when earned:_____________________________________ 
____________________________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name of Trophy 
____________________________________________________________________ 
 
List ALL information necessary for consideration for this award (include date, full name of show, 
wins, placings, and scores, if applicable: 
 

Show Date Full Name of Show/Trial Win/Placement Score 

        

        

        

    

        

        

        

        
 (If necessary, attach another page) 
 
If you need help obtaining the above information, contact Joan Donohue (aquest@erols.com) 

 
Mail to Joan Donohue, 1588 Bandury Court, Crofton, MD 21114 no later than Jan 15, 
2018.  Applications can be e-mailed to aquest@erols.com. An e-mail confirmation 
will be sent upon receipt.  
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APPLICATION FOR ROSETTE 
For Award Year 2017 (to be awarded in 2018) 
Name of Owner(s)_________________________________________________ 
Normally, only the owner handling the dog to the title is recognized at the banquet and listed 
in the newsletter. If you wish other owners to be recognized, please list them above. 
Year became club member ________ If during award year, include month ________ 
ROSETTE(s): 
Name of Dog_________________________________________________________ 
(include titles) 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
Name of Dog_________________________________________________________ 
(include titles) 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
Title earned______________________________________ Date ________________ 
(attach another page if necessary) 
The dog(s) named above resides with me for more than 8 months of the year. 
____________________________________________________________________ 
Signature 
Please email (preferably) to Kelly Armstrong at kellyarmstrong1@gmail.com not later than 
January 30th, 2018.   Kelly will send you a confirmation when she receives your application.  If 
you don’t get conformation from Kelly in a couple of days, please contact her. 
NOTE: If you don’t plan to attend the banquet, you must make arrangements for someone to 
pick up your rosette. If you would like your rosette mailed, please include $2.75 per rosette with 
this application (make check payable to PVGRC). 
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Calendar of Events 2017 
 
 

January 

January   25  Board Meeting (tentative)  Glenwood, MD 

 

       February 

February 18   Obedience Fun Match/   Beltsville, MD 

       Membership Meeting 

        

       March 

March 3   Spring Specialty, Obedience          W Friendship, MD 

       Rally 

March 15   Board Meeting     

March 19   Awards Banquet, Membership Glenwood, MD 

       Meeting 

 

       April 

April 8   Field Training Day   Cheltenham, MD 

April 22-23   Agility Trial     Frederick, MD 

 

       May 

May 6   Field Training Day   Cheltenham, MD 

May 14   WC/WCX/Puppy Veteran/  Cheltenham, MD 

       Membership Mtg 

May 17   Board Meeting    Glenwood, MD 

 

June 

 

June 3-4  Hunt Test      Remington, VA 

June 17  Field Training Day    Cheltenham, MD 

June 18  K9 Olympics/Veterans Day   Monrovia, MD 

June 24-25  Agility Trial      Frederick, MD 

 

 

 



 

 

Calendar of Events 2017 
 

    

July 

July TBD  Board Meeting     Glenwood, MD 

 

       August 

 

August 5      Field Training Day (water only)  Cheltenham, MD 

August 20    Dock Diving/Membership Mtg  Millersville, MD 

 

 

       September 

 

Sept 6  Board Meeting     Glenwood, MD 

Sept 22-30  GRCA National Specialty   Salisbury, MD 

 

       October 

 

REST FROM A BUSY NATIONAL SPECIALTY!!!!!! 

 

       November 

 

November 15 Board Meeting     Glenwood, MD 

 

 

       December 

December 2 Holiday Party/Membership Meeting Beltsville, MD 

December 4  Board Meeting      Glenwood, MD 



 

 

Potomac Valley Golden Retriever Club Officers 

President 
Rita Bumgardner 
557 Acorn Circle 

Harpers Ferry, WV  25425 
304-876-2912 

 

Vice President 
Betsy Harringer 

10310 Greenacres Drive 
Silver Spring, MD 20903 

301-613-2119 

Secretary 
Addie Stocks 

2638 Hobbs Road 
Glenwood, MD 21738 

410-489-2343 

Treasurer 
Susan Sheets 

1173B Hall Court 
JB Andrews, MD  20762 

 
 

 

 

Suzanne Miller, Kelly Armstrong. Paula Abernethy, Leslie Peszczynski, Beth Sokohl 

 

 

Membership 

Beth Sokohl 
3500 State Route 97 
Glenwood, MD 21738 

301-641-8606 

Tracking Info 

Marge Paulding 
17000 Gerting Road 
Monkton, MD 21111 

410-472-2868 
 

Conformation Info 

Joan Donohue 
1588 Bandbury Court 
Crofton, MD 21114 

410-721-0329 

Programs 

Betsy Harringer 
10310 Greenacres Drive 
Silver Spring, MD 20903 

301-613-2119 

Education 

Sharon Ackerson 
PO Box 240 

Fort Valley, VA  22652 
301-233-3463 

Historian 

Pam Stirling 
703 Acorn Circle 

Harpers Ferry, WV 25425 
304-876-8218 

Newsletter Editor 

Beth Sokohl 
3500 State Route 97 

Glenwood, MD  21738 
301-641-8606 

Obedience Info 

Debbie Barrows 
4905 King Richard Drive 
Annandale, VA  22003 

703-503-5184 

Field Info 

Ann Strathern 
9802 Gas House Pike 
Frederick, MD 21701 

301-662-3876 

GRCA Delegate 

Penny Geddes 
6103 Miles Lane 

Warrenton, VA  20187 
540-347-7531 

Agility Info and Historian 

Nick DeCesare 
1500 Dennings Road 

New Windsor, MD  21776 
410-848-8555 

GRCA Correspondent 

Nick DeCesare 
1500 Dennings Road 

New Windsor, MD  21776 
410-848-8555 

 

Puppy Referral:  Nicole DeBernardi  724-980-1964 

 

Newsletter Advertising:  Limited to club members only.   Full page ads are $30, half page $15, quarter page 

$8.  Listings (member-owned adults or litters from member-owned bitches) will be for Golden Retrievers only 

and must be accompanied by copies of the OFA clearances within the last 18 months.  All other 

advertisements for miscellaneous items or services must be dog-related.  The PVGRC does not endorse any 

of the dogs, services, or items advertised in this newsletter. 

The Objectives of the PVGRC:  To encourage and promote the quality breeding of purebred Golden 

Retrievers, and to do all possible to bring their natural qualifications to perfection; to urge members and 

breeders to accept the standard of the breed as approved by the AKC as the only standard of excellence by 

which Golden Retrievers shall be judged; and to do all in its power to protect and advance the interests of the 

breed by encouraging sportsmanlike competition at dog shows; and to conduct sanctioned and licensed 

specialty shows, field trials, hunting retriever tests, and obedience trials under the rules of the AKC. 

 

Board of Directors 

DirDDirectors 

             Committee Chairpersons 


